MICROBIOLOGY MEETING JANUARY 5, 2016
· Sherri demonstrated use of the new keypad for resulting BacTAlert blood cultures; we are not to use comments beginning with $.  It was decided to continued using the >24 hr add media code to add the extra plates needed for the sub culture.  Staff was reminded to send prelim and interim reports on these cultures.
· It was noted that everyone in Bacti is now certified in TDG.  Congratulations everyone.

· There have been delays in getting David fit tested.  Jennifer will speak to Karen Pardy as soon as she’s back from annual leave to set up a session for him.  Training in TB cannot be done until he is properly fitted.
· April and Laurie are introducing keypad changes for reporting Streps.  Options have been added for “urine no sens done” and “skin no sens done” (for all superficial wounds).
· BV’s:  It’s sometime difficult to know when to order BV and when to order Gen culture.  There is a list on the wall by accessioning that will help.  Do not just order what is ticked off on the req.  Staff was reminded, again, of the importance of checking there is a smear for every BV that comes in.  Jen said that there had been a complaint on the lengthy turn-around time for BV results, and suggested that when we notice them piling up that anyone can take the initiative and request overtime to keep on top of them.
· There have been problems with getting reports back for our referred-out isolates, both for DynaLife and Provincial Lab.  Jennifer recommended adding the Doctor’s name and codes, plus the lab YEL/05291 stamp.  This way we do not have to forward the results on the doctor and can just keep the copy for our records.  Whoever receives the lab copy back should make sure the results are entered into the “?RFD” line in the LIS.
· There is a binder in Sherri’s “office” for the plastic loops calibration certificates.  Put the date the box was opened on the certificate then file in the binder.

· Moses has created a communications binder.  When a SoftComm is sent the sender will make a copy and place in this binder by the wound bench.  Staff is encouraged to check it regularly and sign that they have read each communiqué.

· For the duration of our staffing shortage we will have a Lab assistant for accessioning and planting.  That person will work the 7-3 shift, doing morning collections in place of the tech.  This will be assessed after a week or two to decide if it would be better to have that person work the 9-5 shift in terms of best utilization.

· It was noticed that there were several diluent ampoules left over in the last API NH kit.  Staff was reminded to use these ampoules in making suspensions and not to carry them over to the next kit.

· We are getting urine samples from patients that have suprapubic catheters, but are being ordered as suprapubic urines which require a more intensive work-up.  These catheter samples should be treated as indwelling catheter samples.  An order comment was added to the two known patients that have these catheters so we will know who they are.
· Fort Smith often sends requisitions with its already accessioned samples.  These reqs have clinical and antibiotic information that the techs there are unable to enter.  We are to take the extra time to write the order numbers on the reqs and enter that info into the LIS.

· Sherri has asked the techs to start doing susceptibility testing on Group A and B streps, in order to collect data for antibiograms.  We will report the organisms as usual with just the canned comments so the Abx will be suppressed or cancelled.  There is a list of which antibiotics to test for which organism on the wall by the Vitek and we will begin when the next media order comes in with additional MHB plates.
